
 

 

 
 

November 15, 2012 
 
 
 
Ms. Ashley Courtney  
Edgemont Public Library 
P.O. Box A 
412 2nd Avenue 
Edgemont, SD  57735 
 
SUBJECT:   COPY OF THE DRAFT SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 

STATEMENT FOR THE PROPOSED DEWEY-BURDOCK IN-SITU RECOVERY 
PROJECT IN FALL RIVER AND CUSTER COUNTIES, SOUTH DAKOTA, 
SUPPLEMENT TO THE GENERIC ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT 
FOR IN-SITU LEACH URANIUM MILLING FACILITIES 

 
Dear Ms. Courtney: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff is reviewing a license application 
submitted by Powertech (USA), Inc. for the Dewey-Burdock In-Situ Recovery Project.  The 
facility is proposed to be located in Fall River and Custer Counties, South Dakota. 
 
As part of the review of the application, the NRC has prepared a draft Supplemental 
Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) (NUREG-1910, Supplement 4).  Enclosed is this 
document for you to keep on your shelves.  Please keep this document until at least 1 year from 
receipt of this letter. 
 
We appreciate your willingness to assist the public in participating in the environmental  
review process.  If you have any questions, you may contact Haimanot Yilma of my staff at 
(301) 415-8029 or via email at Haimanot.Yilma@nrc.gov.   
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ 
 
 
Kevin Hsueh, Branch Chief 
Environmental Review Branch 
Division of Waste Management 
  and Environmental Protection 
Office of Federal and State Materials 
  and Environmental Management Programs 
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